

Housing Solutions 2023 Progress Report

On June 27, 2024 Regional Council made the following decision:

- 1. Council request the Provincial and Federal governments to:
 - a. Expand the Canada-Ontario Housing Benefit to add new households for the 2024-25 program year and beyond.
 - b. Establish a trilateral table including Service Managers to negotiate the final three-year allocation (2025-26 to 2027-28) of cost-shared funding under the National Housing Strategy.
- 2. The Regional Clerk forward this report and Attachment 1 to the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing as the Region's 2023 Progress Report in accordance with the *Housing Services Act, 2011* and to local Members of Parliament, local Members of Provincial Parliament and Clerks of the local municipalities.